

# Module Catalogue

for the Subject

# Didactics in German (Middle School)

as Didaktikfach

with the degree "Erste Staatsprüfung für das Lehramt an

Mittelschulen"

Examination regulations version: 2024

Responsible: Faculty of Arts, Historical, Philological, Cultural and Geographical

**Studies** 

Responsible: Institute of German Studies



# **Contents**

The subject is divided into	3
Abbreviations used, Conventions, Notes, In accordance with	4
Compulsory Courses	5
Level One Module Didactics	6
Level Two Module Didactics	8
Level Three Module Didactics	10
Level Four Module Didactics	12
Freier Bereich (general as well as subject-specific electives)	
	14
Extra Skills Teaching German at the German Mittelschule	15
Didactics of German Language and Literature	16
Medieval German Literature	18
Modern German Literature	20
German Linguistics	22
Argument and Formulation in Written Practice	24
Review	26
Digital Humanities	28
Media	30
Didactics and Teaching Methodology	32
Academic Presentation	34
German Studies in Context	35
Applied German Studies	36
Selected research areas in modern german literature studies	37
Modern german literature history	43
Lecture Series	49
Excursions (German Studies)	51
Applied German Studies	57 63
Tutorial Middle High German German Studies in Exchange	63
Teaching early German language and literature	69
Public speaking	75 81
Digital methods for the humanities	
<del>-</del>	87
Paper	88
Thesis German MS	89



# The subject is divided into

section / sub-section	ECTS credits	starting page
Compulsory Courses	20	5
Freier Bereich (general as well as subject-specific electives)	0-15	14
Extra Skills Teaching German at the German Mittelschule		15
Paper	10	88



# **Abbreviations used**

Course types:  $\mathbf{E} = \text{field trip}$ ,  $\mathbf{K} = \text{colloquium}$ ,  $\mathbf{O} = \text{conversatorium}$ ,  $\mathbf{P} = \text{placement/lab course}$ ,  $\mathbf{R} = \text{project}$ ,  $\mathbf{S} = \text{seminar}$ ,  $\mathbf{T} = \text{tutorial}$ ,  $\ddot{\mathbf{U}} = \text{exercise}$ ,  $\mathbf{V} = \text{lecture}$ 

Term: **SS** = summer semester, **WS** = winter semester

Methods of grading: **NUM** = numerical grade, **B/NB** = (not) successfully completed

Regulations: **(L)ASPO** = general academic and examination regulations (for teaching-degree programmes), **FSB** = subject-specific provisions, **SFB** = list of modules

Other: **A** = thesis, **LV** = course(s), **PL** = assessment(s), **TN** = participants, **VL** = prerequisite(s)

# **Conventions**

Unless otherwise stated, courses and assessments will be held in German, assessments will be offered every semester and modules are not creditable for bonus.

# **Notes**

Should there be the option to choose between several methods of assessment, the lecturer will agree with the module coordinator on the method of assessment to be used in the current semester by two weeks after the start of the course at the latest and will communicate this in the customary manner.

Should the module comprise more than one graded assessment, all assessments will be equally weighted, unless otherwise stated below.

Should the assessment comprise several individual assessments, successful completion of the module will require successful completion of all individual assessments.

# In accordance with

the general regulations governing the degree subject described in this module catalogue:

# LASP02015

associated official publications (FSB (subject-specific provisions)/SFB (list of modules)):

# 08-Nov-2023 (2023-78)

This module handbook seeks to render, as accurately as possible, the data that is of statutory relevance according to the examination regulations of the degree subject. However, only the FSB (subject-specific provisions) and SFB (list of modules) in their officially published versions shall be legally binding. In the case of doubt, the provisions on, in particular, module assessments specified in the FSB/SFB shall prevail.



# **Compulsory Courses**

(20 ECTS credits)

Successful completion of modules worth 20 ECTS credits in each subject selected as Didaktikfach (subject studied with a focus on teaching methodology) is a prerequisite for admission to the Erste Staatsprüfung (First State Examination) in the subject Didaktiken einer Fächergruppe der Mittelschule (Didactics of a Group of Subjects of Mittelschule).



Module title				_	Abbreviation
Level One Module Didactics					04-DtFäGr-BM-Did-152-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
holder of the Chair of the Didactics of the German Language and Literature			the German Langua-	Institute of German Studies	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duration Module level Other prerequisite		Other prerequisites			
1 semester undergraduate					
Conton	Contonts				

### **Contents**

Fundamental range of subjects, concepts, approaches and methods of linguistic, literature and media courses and the respective sub-discipline teaching as well as the concretisation in reference to tasks of the educational institution school; Acquisition and advanced structure of the oral and written language acquisition as well as the linguistic and reading socialisation and parameters of influence; Domain-specific aspects of imparting of a teaching-learning or skill-oriented subject teaching; Realising of an teaching sequence into planning relevant categories; Transition between educational institutions or living and learn stages and their teaching aspects as teaching field of action in order to design acquisition processes or imparting processes (mostly by self-studies accompanied by reading matter).

# Intended learning outcomes

During courses, students will acquire fundamental knowledge of subject-specific teaching and learning processes of the sub-discipline didactics (linguistic, literature and media didactics). During the seminar, students will be familiar with associated reading matter and current problem fields and tasks, which are required as professional skills for the planning, implementation and contemplation of an independent modern German class. In doing so, students develop an understanding of a theory-driven, practice-oriented, subject-related field of action in pedagogical contexts.

 $\textbf{Courses} \ (\textbf{type}, \, \textbf{number of weekly contact hours, language} - \textbf{if other than German})$ 

 $\ddot{U}(1) + T(1)$ 

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

written examination (approx. 75 minutes)

Language of assessment: German and/or English

# Allocation of places

--

# **Additional information**

--

# Workload

150 h

# **Teaching cycle**

--

# **Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

§ 36 I Nr. 7

§ 38 I Nr. 1

# Module appears in

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)
First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)
First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)
First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)



Module studies (Bachelor) Orientierungsstudien (2020)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)



Module title				Abbreviation	
Level Two Module Didactics					04-DtFäGr-AM-Did-152-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
	holder of the Chair of the Didactics of the German Language and Literature		Institute of German Studies		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duration Module level Other prerequisite		Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate	ındergraduate		
Conten	Contents				

Application of ideas, approaches and methods of a teaching sub-discipline (linguistic or literature/media teaching incl. children and youth literature) including subject-specific contents on scholastic practise; Consolidation and expansion of conceptual and practical teaching know-how including a critical reflection of teaching key ideas; Consolidation of the transition between educational institutions and the orientation of teaching subjects as well as methodical ideas; Theory-based, practice-oriented analysis of a study area of German classes.

# Intended learning outcomes

Based on the knowledge that has been acquired in the basis module, students consolidate their professional skills in the sub-discipline didactics (linguistic or literature and media didactics). The focus will be on the correlation of theoretical concpets and technical as well as subject-specific constructs with a real lesson that is lesson plan compliant and meets current requirements. Regarding the issue self-competence, students will work out different role segments of the teaching profession (e.g. short presentation, textualisation of planning decisions, analysis of teaching objects, types of presentation, moderation). Students acquire a sub-discipline didactic context and also the know-how, which is embedded in theory and practical references, in a proactive as well as reflective way.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

S (2)

 $\textbf{Method of assessment} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language} - \textbf{if other than German, examination offered} - \textbf{if not every semester, information on whether} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language} - \textbf{if other than German, examination offered} - \textbf{if not every semester, information on whether} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language}) \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{language}) \$ module is creditable for bonus)

a) term paper (approx. 15 pages) or b) written examination (90 minutes) or c) oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 30 minutes)

# Allocation of places

### **Additional information**

# Workload

150 h

# **Teaching cycle**

# **Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

§ 36 | Nr. 7

§ 38 I Nr. 1

# Module appears in

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)



First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)



Module title			Abbreviation		
Level Three Module Didactics					04-DtRGM-SM-Did-152-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
holder of the Chair of the Didactics of the German Language and Literature		Institute of German Studies			
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duration Module level Other prerequisites		Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ester undergraduate				
Conten	Contents				

Consolidation and application of ideas, approaches and methods of the sub-discipline didactics (linguistic or literature/media teaching incl. children and youth literature, which has not been chosen in the advanced module) including technical contents for the scholastic practice; Preparation of theoretical principles and empirical findings for the linguistic and literary socialisation including the media change as well as the condition of target-oriented teaching-learning processes and the reference to reality of educational contents; Ideas and practice-oriented contexts of oral or written communication in a cultural context as well as the acquisition processes literary or linguistic knowledge including the historical change of text production, text reception and language; Skills about modelling of learning environments and learning scenarios with particular regard to appropriate teaching subjects and the skill acquisition or development processes during German classes; Development of a differentiated methodical repertoire of action; Independent interpretation processing of a research publication including the presentation (e.g. PPP, homepage, poster,...).

## **Intended learning outcomes**

Students consolidate their knowledge and qualifications concerning the sub-discipline didactics, which has not been chosen in the advanced module, in order to extend their subject-didactic competency and contemplation skills for an integrative German class. Next to theory and practice references, students will acquire current empirical findings of the teaching and learning research in particular and apply these findings to contents of a German class in a subject-didactic contouring. For this, they acquire on the basis of current research literature the required knowledge, which they will present during the course in an appropriately way and dialogically interview about possibilities to affiliate the subject teaching. This acquisition, mediation, presentation and evaluation of contents have to be seen as extension of the self-competence considering the technical contents. Moreover, students acquire fundamental knowledge of a course associated empirical established perception and control of specific teaching and learning processes in pedagogical contexts. Students are able to deal with reading matter that associates the course as well as with educational material, textbook or competent sources, which are relevant for German class. Furthermore, students independently work out a current publication from the specialised teaching and learning research in linkage to the course object and introduce this to the seminar context in an appropriate and self chosen presentation form. In this way, they extend, next to their methodological competence, the dealing with academic texts and current research literature.

 $\textbf{Courses} \ (\textbf{type, number of weekly contact hours, language} - \textbf{if other than German})$ 

S (2)

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

a) term paper (approx. 15 pages) or b) written examination (90 minutes) or c) oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 30 minutes)

# Allocation of places

# **Additional information**

# Workload

150 h



# Teaching cycle

--

# **Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

§ 38 | Nr. 1 § 43 | Nr. 2 c)

# Module appears in

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)



Module title					Abbreviation
Level Four Module Didactics					04-DtFäGr-EM-Did-152-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
1	holder of the Chair of the Didactics of the German Language and Literature		Institute of German Studies		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duration Module level Other prerequisite		Other prerequisites	3		
1 semester undergraduate					
Conter	Contents				

# Contents

Consolidation of the peculiarities of the subject teaching German including the aspects of the sub-discipline and the sub-discipline teaching (literature, linguistic and media teaching). Integrative concepts of subject teaching, teaching methodology specific requirement of a German class with intercultural pupils. The German classes concentrate on prevocational contents and suiting teaching concept and patterns.

# **Intended learning outcomes**

During the specific type of school tutorial, this professional skill will be further developped by students with regard to specific teaching-related criteria and parameters of planning. In doing so, they consolidate their technical knowledge concering specific extracts of the professional action in the classroom. Moreover, they extend their self-competence concerning the planning, presentation and reflection of lesson sequences. Here, they also extend their methodical repertoire of action as well as concerning the communication and interaction types and regarding the action fields that are practical for teaching.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language - if other than German)

S (2)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

a) term paper (approx. 15 pages) or b) written examination (90 minutes) or c) oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 30 minutes)

# Allocation of places

--

# **Additional information**

--

# Workload

150 h

# Teaching cycle

--

# **Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

§ 36 | Nr. 7 § 38 | Nr. 1

# Module appears in

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)
First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)
First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)
First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)
First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))



First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

Module studies (Bachelor) German Language and Literature (2023)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)



# Freier Bereich (general as well as subject-specific electives)

(0-15 ECTS credits)

Teaching degree students must take modules worth a total of 15 ECTS credits in the area Freier Bereich (general as well as subject-specific electives) (Section 9 LASPO (general academic and examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)). To achieve the required number of ECTS credits, students may take any modules from the areas below.

Freier Bereich (general as well as subject-specific electives) -- open for all teaching degree students irrespective of their subject combinations: For additional courses that are open to all teaching degree students irrespective of their subject combinations (fächerübergreifendes Zusatzangebot), please refer to the respective Annex of the "Ergänzende Bestimmungen für den "Freien Bereich" im Rahmen des Studiums für ein Lehramt" (Supplementary Provisions on the Area "Freier Bereich" in Teaching-Degree Programmes).

Freier Bereich (general as well as subject-specific electives) -- Faculty of Arts, Historical, Philological, Cultural and Geographical Studies: For additional courses offered by the Faculty of Arts, Historical, Philological, Cultural and Geographical Studies for teaching degree students (fakultätsweites Zusatzangebot), please refer to the Annex of the "Ergänzende Bestimmungen der Philosophischen Fakultät (Fakultät für Historische, Philologische, Kultur- und Geographische Wissenschaften) für den "Freien Bereich" im Rahmen des Studiums für ein Lehramt" (Supplementary Provisions by the Faculty of Arts, Historical, Philological, Cultural and Geographical Studies on the Area "Freier Bereich" in Teaching-Degree Programmes).



# Extra Skills Teaching German at the German Mittelschule

(ECTS credits)

(Freier Bereich (general as well as subject-specific electives) -- subject specific)



Module title					Abbreviation
Didactics of German Language and Literature					04-DtLA-FB-Did-192-m01
Module coordinator Module offe			Module offered by		
holder	of the (	Chair of German Philology	у	Institute of German	Studies
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
3	(not)	successfully completed			
Duratio	on .	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	undergraduate			
Conten	its				
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes			
			1		
Course	<b>S</b> (type, r	number of weekly contact hours, I	anguage — if other than Ge	man)	
V/S (2)	-				
		<b>sessment</b> (type, scope, langua ole for bonus)	ge — if other than German,	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, information on whether
c) oral b) log ( d) essa e) porti f) writte Langua	examin 5 to 10 ay (5 to folio (5 en exar age of a	n (15 to 30 minutes) or lation of one candidate e pages) or 10 pages) or to 10 pages) or mination (45 to 90 minute ssessment: German ffered: In the semester in	es)		
Allocat	ion of p	places			
Additio	nal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
90 h					
Teachi	ng cycl	e			
		e: irregularly			

Teaching cycle: irregularly

**Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

§ 43 l Nr. 2 c)

§ 63 I Nr. 2 d)

# Module appears in

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))



First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)



Module title				Abbreviation	
Medieval German Literature				04-DtLA-FB-ÄDL-192-m01	
Module co	ordinator		Module offered by		
holder of t	he Chair of German Philology	у	Institute of German	Studies	
ECTS M	ethod of grading	Only after succ. con	ıpl. of module(s)		
3 (n	ot) successfully completed				
Duration	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 semeste	r undergraduate				
Contents					
Intended l	earning outcomes				
Courses (ty	pe, number of weekly contact hours, l	anguage — if other than Gei	man)		
V/S (2)					
	assessment (type, scope, langua ditable for bonus)	ge — if other than German,	examination offered — if no	t every semester, information on whether	
a) Presentation (15 to 30 minutes) or b) oral examination (15 to 30 minutes) or c) log (5 to 10 pages) or d) essay (5 to 10 pages) or e) portfolio (5 to 10 pages) or f) written examination (45 to 90 minutes) Language of assessment: German Assessment offered: In the semester in which the course is offered and in the subsequent semester					
Allocation of places					
Allocation					
Allocation	•				
	l information				
 Additional					
 Additional 					

Teaching cycle: irregularly

**Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

§ 43 I Nr. 2 a) § 63 I Nr. 2 c)

# Module appears in

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))



First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)



Modul	Module title				Abbreviation
Moder	n Germ	an Literature			04-DtLA-FB-NDL-192-m01
Modul	Module coordinator			Module offered by	,
		Chair of Modern German f Modern German Literary		Institute of German	n Studies
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)	
3	(not)	successfully completed			
Durati	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ester	undergraduate			
Conte	nts				
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes			
Course	<b>es</b> (type,	number of weekly contact hours,	anguage — if other than Ger	man)	
V/S (2	)				
		sessment (type, scope, langua ole for bonus)	ge — if other than German, e	examination offered — if n	ot every semester, information on whether
b) oral c) log ( d) essa e) port f) writt Langua	examing to examing to examing to examing the examination of the e	on (15 to 30 minutes) or nation of one candidate e pages) or 10 pages) or to 10 pages) or mination (45 to 90 minute assessment: German offered: In the semester in	es)		
Alloca	tion of	places			
Additi	onal inf	ormation			
Workle	oad				
90 h					
Teachi	ing cycl	e			
Teachi	ng cycl	e: irregularly			
Referr	ed to in	LPO I (examination regulation	s for teaching-degree progra	mmes)	
§ 43 I I	§ 43   Nr. 2 a)				

# Module appears in

§ 63 I Nr. 2 a)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))



First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)



Module title  German Linguistics				Abbreviation	
				04-DtLA-FB-SW-192-m01	
Module coordinator			Module offered by		
holder	of the Chair of German Linguis	tics	Institute of German	Studies	
ECTS	Method of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
3	(not) successfully completed				
Duratio	on Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ester undergraduate				
Conter	nts	•			
Intend	ed learning outcomes				
Course	S (type, number of weekly contact hours	, language — if other than Ge	rman)		
V/S (2)					
	d of assessment (type, scope, langu	uage — if other than German,	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, information on whether	
c) oral b) log ( d) essa e) port f) writt Langua	sentation (15 to 30 minutes) or examination of one candidate (5 to 10 pages) or ay (5 to 10 pages) or folio (5 to 10 pages) or en examination (45 to 90 minuage of assessment: German sment offered: In the semester	tes)			
Allocat	tion of places				
Additio	onal information				
Worklo	pad				
90 h					
	•				

**Teaching cycle** Teaching cycle: irregularly

**Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

§ 43 I Nr. 2 b)

§ 63 I Nr. 2 b)

# Module appears in

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))



First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)



Module title				Abbreviation	
Argument and Formulation in Written Practice				04-DtBA-FSQL-AF-152-m01	
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
holder	holder of the Chair of German Linguistics		Institute of German Studies		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
2	(not)	successfully completed			
Duration Module level Other prerequisites		i			
1 semester undergraduate					
Conten	Contents				

The tutorial deals with the practise of writing: How do I urge a good argument? How far does a smart wording distinguish from an awkward one? When does a sentence is not only correct, but also nice and smart? What do you need to know if the intelligibility of a text should be ensured? How does a text receives argumentative density and rhetorical subtlety? The writing will exemplarily be practised on subjects that are relevant to the discipline, for example: How a recension about a subject book is written, how is the discussion of an evening of theatre or a literary novelty is written?

# Intended learning outcomes

Concerning the sub-module argumentation and formulation: Students have the ability to formulate and argue as well as the ability to structure texts; Additionally, they will acquire stylistic, argumentative and structural basic principles of important text and linguistic levels.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (1)

 $\textbf{Method of assessment} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language} - \textbf{if other than German, examination offered} - \textbf{if not every semester, information on whether} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language} - \textbf{if other than German, examination offered} - \textbf{if not every semester, information on whether} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language}) \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{language}) \$ module is creditable for bonus)

Essay/review (approx. 1 page) or written examination (approx. 30 minutes)

# Allocation of places

# **Additional information**

### Workload

60 h

# **Teaching cycle**

# **Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

# Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016)



Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015)) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)



Module	e title				Abbreviation
Review	1				04-DtBA-FSQL-REZ-152-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
Manag	ing Dire	ector of the Institute of Go	erman Studies	Institute of German Studies	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
3	(not)	successfully completed			
Duration Module level Other prerequisites		i			
1 semester undergraduate					
Conten	Contents				

The text genre of recension will be practised by the help of well-chosen literary texts (generally authors of today) or readings (depending on offers).

# **Intended learning outcomes**

Students have worked on generic insights into modern literature and have learned how to deal with the text type "recension".

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language - if other than German)

Ü (1)

 $\textbf{Method of assessment} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language} - \textbf{if other than German, examination offered} - \textbf{if not every semester, information on whether} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language} - \textbf{if other than German, examination offered} - \textbf{if not every semester, information on whether} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language}) \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{language}) \$ module is creditable for bonus)

Essay/review (approx. 2 pages) or written examination (approx. 45 minutes)

# Allocation of places

# **Additional information**

# Workload

90 h

# **Teaching cycle**

# **Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

### Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))



First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)



Module title					Abbreviation	
Digital Humanities					04-DtBA-FSQL-DH-152-m01	
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
holder of the Chair of Digital Humanities and German Literature of the Modern Period			es and German Lite-	Chair of Digital Humanities and German Literature of the Modern Period		
ECTS	Method of grading Only after succ. co		npl. of module(s)			
2	(not)	(not) successfully completed				
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites				
1 semester undergraduate						
Conter	Contents					

The module gives an overview of the discipline digital humanities, the imparting of fundamental methods of digital humanities - abstraction, formalisation - and their use in data modelling. In Addition, the module gives an overview of principles of the text encoding and relevant encoding systems (e.g. TEI) and design of digital editions, corpora and information systems as well as an overview of typical application methods of digital humanities to humanities.

# Intended learning outcomes

Students are able to apply chosen methods of digital humanities to the humanities.

 $\textbf{Courses} \ (\text{type, number of weekly contact hours, language} - \text{if other than German})$ 

V (2)

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

Log (approx. 3 pages)

# Allocation of places

## **Additional information**

# Workload

60 h

# Teaching cycle

Teaching cycle: V winter semester only

 $\textbf{Referred to in LPO I} \ \ (\text{examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes})$ 

# Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015)) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))



First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)



Module title					Abbreviation
Media					04-DtBA-FSQL-MED-152-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
Manag	Managing Director of the Institute of German Studies			Institute of German Studies	
ECTS	Meth	ethod of grading Only after succ. cor		npl. of module(s)	
2	(not)	) successfully completed			
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites			
1 semester undergraduate					
Contents					

The module gives an overview of the mediality of language and literature in a synchronic and diachronic view, particularly of the competition of different media (orality/textuality), the media change (e.g. handwriting/printing) and the consequences of mediality on the methods of literary production and reception.

# **Intended learning outcomes**

Students possess knowledge and skills of how to deal with different media. They are able to analyse media appropriately and to describe and explain the media change.

 $\textbf{Courses} \ (\textbf{type, number of weekly contact hours, language} - \textbf{if other than German})$ 

Ü (1)

 $\textbf{Method of assessment} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language} - \textbf{if other than German, examination offered} - \textbf{if not every semester, information on whether} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language} - \textbf{if other than German, examination offered} - \textbf{if not every semester, information on whether} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language}) \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{language}) \$ module is creditable for bonus)

Log (approx. 3 pages)

# Allocation of places

# **Additional information**

# Workload

60 h

# **Teaching cycle**

# **Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

# Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))



First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)



Module title					Abbreviation	
Didactics and Teaching Methodology					04-DtBA-FSQL-Did-152-m01	
Module coordinator				Module offered by		
holder of the Chair of the Didactics of the German Language and Literature			he German Langua-	Institute of German Studies		
ECTS	Method of grading Only after succ. co		Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
3	(not) successfully completed					
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites				
1 semester undergraduate						
Contents						
Overview of generic contents, range of subjects, ideas, approaches and methods of linguistic, literature and me-						

dia didactics.

# **Intended learning outcomes**

Domain-specific aspects of imparting in the light of a teaching/learning or competence-oriented subject teaching.

 $\textbf{Courses} \ (\text{type, number of weekly contact hours, language} - \text{if other than German})$ 

V (2)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

Log (approx. 3 pages)

# Allocation of places

--

# **Additional information**

--

# Workload

90 h

# **Teaching cycle**

--

**Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

# Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015)) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))



First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)



Modul	Module title Abbreviation						
Academic Presentation					o4-DtBA-FSQL-PuA-241-mo1		
Module coordinator				Module offered by			
Managing Director of the Institute of German Studies			erman Studies	Institute of German Studies			
ECTS			pl. of module(s)				
3	(not)	successfully completed	1				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate					
Conter	its						
No info	rmatio	n on contents available.					
Intend	ed learı	ning outcomes					
No info	rmatio	n on intended learning o	utcomes available.				
Course	<b>S</b> (type, r	umber of weekly contact hours, l	anguage — if other than Ge	rman)			
Ü (1)							
		<b>eessment</b> (type, scope, langua le for bonus)	ge — if other than German,	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, information on whether		
to 10 p	ages) o	n (10 to 20 minutes) or b r e) portfolio (5 to 10 pag ffered: In the semester ir	es) or f) written exam	(45 to 90 minutes)	) log (5 to 10 pages) or d) essay (5		
Allocat	ion of p	olaces					
Additio	nal inf	ormation					
Worklo	ad						
90 h							
Teachi	ng cycl	e					
Teachi	ng cycle	e: irregularly					
		LPO I (examination regulation:	s for teaching-degree progra	ammes)			

### Module appears in

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)



Modul	le title	,	Abbreviation				
German Studies in Context 04-DtBA-FSQL-GiK-241-m							
Modul	le coord	inator		Module offered by	l .		
Managing Director of the Institute of German Studies			erman Studies	Institute of German	Studies		
ECTS	Method of grading Only after succ. co			mpl. of module(s)			
3	1	successfully completed					
Duration Module level Other prerequisites							
1 seme	ester	undergraduate					
Conte	nts		<u>'</u>				
	,						
Intend	led lear	ning outcomes	-				
		<u> </u>					
Course	<b>es</b> (type, r	number of weekly contact hours, I	anguage — if other than Ge	rman)			
Ü (1)				·			
		sessment (type, scope, langua	ge — if other than German,	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, information on whether		
to 10 p	a) presentation (10 to 20 minutes) or b) oral examination (15 to 30 minutes) or c) log (5 to 10 pages) or d) essay (5 to 10 pages) or e) portfolio (5 to 10 pages) or f) written exam (45 to 90 minutes)  Assessment offered: In the semester in which the course is offered						
Alloca	tion of <sub> </sub>	places					
Additi	onal inf	ormation					
Workl	oad						
90 h							
Teach	ing cycl	e					
Teach	ing cycl	e: irregularly					
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)							
Module appears in							
First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024)							
l	First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024)						
First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024)							
	First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)						
	First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)						

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)



Module title					Abbreviation		
Applied German Studies 04-DtBA-FSQL-AdG-241-m					o4-DtBA-FSQL-AdG-241-mo1		
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by			
Managing Director of the Institute of Germa			erman Studies	Institute of Germar	n Studies		
ECTS	· - T		Only after succ. con	1			
3	(not)	successfully completed					
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites				
1 semester		undergraduate					
Conten	its						
No info	rmatio	n on contents available.					
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes					
No info	rmatio	n on intended learning o	utcomes available.				
Course	<b>S</b> (type, 1	number of weekly contact hours, I	anguage — if other than Ge	man)			
Ü (1)							
a) pres	entation entation	ole for bonus)	) oral examination (1 es) or f) written exam	5 to 30 minutes) or 0 (45 to 90 minutes)	ot every semester, information on whether c) log (5 to 10 pages) or d) essay (5		
Allocat			- Willer the course is	onereu			
Additio	Additional information						
Worklo	ad						
90 h							
Teaching cycle							
Teaching cycle: irregularly							
Referre	d to in	LPO I (examination regulation	s for teaching-degree progra	ımmes)			
Module	e appea	ars in					
First st	ate exa ate exa	mination for the teaching mination for the teaching mination for the teaching	g degree Gymnasium g degree Realschule (	German (2024) German (2024)	Corman (Middle School) (2024)		

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)



Module	e title		Abbreviation			
Selecte	ed rese	arch areas in modern gei	rman literature studio	es	04-Dt-ASQ-VLNDL1-152-m01	
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	red by	
	holder of the Chair of Modern German Literature and holder of the Chair of Modern German Literary and Intellectual Hi- story			Institute of German	Studies	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
3	(not)	successfully completed				
Duration Module level Otl		Other prerequisites	•			
1 semester undergraduate						
Conten	Contents					

The module consolidates the acquired knowledge by complex literary questions and generic texts. The module focuses on the professional, methodically differentiated and research-related dealing with texts and contexts of modern German literature.

#### Intended learning outcomes

Students possess technical expertise concerning generic issues of modern German literary studies. They are able to deal with an important topic in a methodological and reflective way and to classify it into research contexts.

 $\textbf{Courses} \ (\textbf{type}, \, \textbf{number of weekly contact hours, language} - \textbf{if other than German})$ 

V (2)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

Log (approx. 5 pages)

# Allocation of places

--

#### **Additional information**

--

# Workload

90 h

### Teaching cycle

--

# $\textbf{Referred to in LPO I} \ \ (\text{examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes})$

--

#### Module appears in

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2011)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2012)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2012)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2011)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2010)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2012)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2010)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2013)



```
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2008)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Gallo-Roman philology (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2011)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2013)
Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy and Religion (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Protestant Theology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015)
```



Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy and Religion (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Sport Science (Focus on health and Pedagogics in Movement) (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2011)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Italian Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Spanish Studies (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Italian) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (Italian/Spanish) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2017)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2019)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2020)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2021)

Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2021)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) European Law (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2024)



Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer-Interaction (2024)



Module title					Abbreviation		
Modern german literature history					04-Dt-ASQ-VLNDL2-152-m01		
Modul	e coord	linator		Module offered by			
	holder of the Chair of Modern German Literature and holde of the Chair of Modern German Literary and Intellectual Hi- story			Institute of German	Studies		
ECTS	ECTS Method of grading Only after succ. co			npl. of module(s)			
3	(not) successfully completed						
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites	5				
1 seme	1 semester undergraduate						
Conto	Contents						

#### **Contents**

The module gives a broad overview of epochs, authors and literary forms of modern German history of literature. The lecture is part of a cycle, which also comprises the lecture of the advanced module I. Authors, texts and contexts of crucial significance in literary history will be covered.

#### **Intended learning outcomes**

Students possess consolidated knowledge of important epochs, authors and issues concerning the history of German literature as well as humanistic and cultural-scientifical contexts and they are also able to deal with complex texts and phenomena in a methodically adequate way.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

V (2)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

Log (approx. 5 pages)

#### Allocation of places

--

# **Additional information**

\_

### Workload

90 h

### **Teaching cycle**

--

# $\textbf{Referred to in LPO I} \ \ (\text{examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes})$

--

# Module appears in

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2011)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2012)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2012)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2011)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2010)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2012)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2010)



```
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2008)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Gallo-Roman philology (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2011)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2013)
Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy and Religion (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Protestant Theology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
```



Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy and Religion (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Sport Science (Focus on health and Pedagogics in Movement) (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2011)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Italian Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Spanish Studies (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Italian) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (Italian/Spanish) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2017)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2019)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2020)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2021)

Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) European Law (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer-Interaction (2024)



Module title					Abbreviation
Lecture Series					04-Dt-ASQ1-152-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
Managing Director of the Institute of German Studies			erman Studies	Institute of German Studies	
ECTS	Method of grading Only after succ. co		Only after succ. cor	npl. of module(s)	
3	(not) successfully completed				
Duration Module level			Other prerequisites		
1 semester undergraduate					
Contor	nt c		•		

## Contents

In a course of lectures, we will deal with specific topics of culture and intellectual history in a longitudinal and cross-sectional way.

# **Intended learning outcomes**

Students possess the ability to extrapolate issues of similar disciplines about specialist lecture and subsequent discussions. In quintessential summarising students are acquainted with the practical dealing with academic issues and the academic practice.

 $\textbf{Courses} \ (\textbf{type, number of weekly contact hours, language} - \textbf{if other than German})$ 

V (2)

 $\textbf{Method of assessment} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language} - \textbf{if other than German, examination offered} - \textbf{if not every semester, information on whether} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language} - \textbf{if other than German, examination offered} - \textbf{if not every semester, information on whether} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language}) \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{language}) \$ module is creditable for bonus)

Log (approx. 5 pages)

### Allocation of places

# **Additional information**

# Workload

90 h

## **Teaching cycle**

Teaching cycle: usually once a year

**Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

## Module appears in

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))



First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)



Module title					Abbreviation
Excurs	ions (G	erman Studies)			04-Dt-Exk-152-m01
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
Manag	Managing Director of the Institute of German Studies			Institute of German Studies	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. co	mpl. of module(s)	
3	(not)	successfully completed			
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites			
1 semester undergraduate					

### **Contents**

Institutions and places of historico-cultural, cultural and/or academical significance for German studies will be visited.

# **Intended learning outcomes**

Beyond university rooms and in practice, contents and skills of German studies will be exemplified and consolidated by visiting important places or institutions of cultural history, culture or science.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

E (o)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

a) presentation (approx. 15 minutes) or b) oral examination (approx. 15 minutes) or c) log (approx. 2 pages) or d) essay (approx. 2 pages) or e) written examination (approx. 60 minutes) or f) practical examination (approx. 60 minutes)

#### Allocation of places

--

#### **Additional information**

--

### Workload

90 h

### Teaching cycle

Teaching cycle: usually every 1 to 2 semesters

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

# Module appears in

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2011)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2012)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2012)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2011)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2010)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2012)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2010)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2010)



```
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2008)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Gallo-Roman philology (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2011)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2013)
Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy and Religion (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Protestant Theology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2015)
```



Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy and Religion (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Sport Science (Focus on health and Pedagogics in Movement) (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2011)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Italian Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Spanish Studies (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Italian) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (Italian/Spanish) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2019)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2020)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2021)

Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021)



Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) European Law (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)



Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer-Interaction (2024)



Module title					Abbreviation	
Applied German Studies					04-Dt-Anw-152-m01	
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
Managing Director of the Institute of Germ			erman Studies	Institute of German Studies		
ECTS	Meth	lethod of grading Only after succ. co		npl. of module(s)		
3	(not)	(not) successfully completed				
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites				
1 semester undergraduate						
Contor	Contents					

### **Contents**

Skills students have already acquired during their bachelor degree course will be applied to similar academical and cultural areas and thus, consolidated. This means that modules or courses that cover similar degree courses (such as teacher training courses for the subject German) come into consideration like modules or courses of other literary and linguistic studies as well as cultural subjects that can be interpreted as an field of application for at least one of the sub-disciplines of the German bachelor degree course.

### **Intended learning outcomes**

Students are able to apply their technical skills to diverse contexts.

 $\pmb{\textbf{Courses}} \text{ (type, number of weekly contact hours, language} - \text{if other than German)}$ 

Ü (2)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

a) presentation (approx. 15 minutes) or b) oral examination (approx. 15 minutes) or c) log (approx. 2 pages) or d) essay (approx. 2 pages) or e) written examination (approx. 60 minutes) or f) practical examination (approx. 60 minutes)

### Allocation of places

--

# **Additional information**

--

### Workload

90 h

### **Teaching cycle**

Teaching cycle: irregularly

 $\textbf{Referred to in LPO I} \ \ (\text{examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes})$ 

--

# Module appears in

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2011)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2012)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2012)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2011)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2010)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2012)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2010)



```
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2008)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Gallo-Roman philology (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2011)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2013)
Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy and Religion (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Protestant Theology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
```



Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy and Religion (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Sport Science (Focus on health and Pedagogics in Movement) (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2011)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Italian Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Spanish Studies (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Italian) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (Italian/Spanish) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2017)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2019)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2020)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2021)

Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) European Law (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer-Interaction (2024)



Module title				Abbreviation			
Tutoria	Tutorial Middle High German				04-Tut-mhd-152-m01		
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by			
	_	f examination committee	of the Master's de-	Institute of German	Studies		
gree pi	rogramı	me Human-Computer Inte	eraction				
ECTS	CCTS Method of grading Only after succ. compl. of module(s)						
3	3 (not) successfully completed						
Duration Module level Ot			Other prerequisites				
1 semester undergraduate							
Conter	nts		·				
Intend	ad laar	ning outcomes					
intend	- tear	ining outcomes					
			-				
	es (type, i	number of weekly contact hours,	anguage — if other than Ge	rman)			
T (1)							
			${\sf ge-if}$ other than German,	examination offered — if no	t every semester, information on whether		
	_	ole for bonus)					
		pages)					
Allocat	tion of	places					
Additio	onal inf	ormation					
Worklo	oad						
90 h							
	ng cycl	Δ					
reaciii	iig cycl	-					
		I DO I					
Referre	ed to in	LPO I (examination regulation	s for teaching-degree progra	immes)			
Modul	e appea	ars in					
	_	ree (1 major) Biology (20					
		ree (1 major) Chemistry (					
	_	ree (1 major) Physics (20					
1	_	ree (1 major) Psychology					
	_	ree (1 major) Economath		(a a . a)			
1	_	ree (1 major) Romanic La		inisn) (2013)			
1		gree (1 major, 1 minor) Pe					
	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2013)						
	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2013)						
1	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2010) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2012)						
	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2010)						
1	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2010)  Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2013)						
1	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2013)						
	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2008)						
I	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Gallo-Roman philology (2010)						
1	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2013)						
1 - 201101	Annual Language (2 major, 2 minor) derman Eurigaage and Encluded (2015)						



```
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2011)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2013)
Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy and Religion (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Protestant Theology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy and Religion (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2015)
```



Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Sport Science (Focus on health and Pedagogics in Movement) (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2011)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Italian Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Spanish Studies (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Italian) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (Italian/Spanish) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2018)



Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2019)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2020)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2021)

Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2021)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) European Law (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer-Interaction (2024)



Module title					Abbreviation		
	German Studies in Exchange				04-Dt-ASQ-GT-152-m01		
Module coordinator				Module offered by			
unkno	wn		_	Institute of German	Studies		
ECTS Method of grading Only after succ. compl. of module(s)							
3	(not)	successfully completed	pleted				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites				
1 seme	ester	undergraduate					
Conter	nts		Į.				
Intond	od loar	ning outcomes					
intenu	- tean	inig outcomes					
C							
	<b>es</b> (type, r	number of weekly contact hours,	anguage — if other than Ger	man)			
Ü (2)							
		<b>sessment</b> (type, scope, langua le for bonus)	ge — if other than German, e	examination offered — if no	et every semester, information on whether		
Log (a	oprox. 5	pages)					
Allocat	tion of p	olaces					
Additio	nal inf	ormation					
Addition	Jiiut iiii	omitation					
Worklo							
90 h	<u> </u>						
_	ng cycl	Δ					
		e: irregularly					
		·					
Kelelli	ea to iii	LPO I (examination regulation	s for teaching-degree progra	mmes)			
		•					
	e appea		)				
1	_	ree (1 major) Biology (20 <sup>.</sup> ree (1 major) Chemistry (:					
	_	ree (1 major) Chemistry ( ree (1 major) Physics (20					
	_	ree (1 major) Psychology					
	_	ree (1 major) Economath					
	_	ree (1 major) Romanic La		nish) (2013)			
Bache	lor's de	gree (1 major, 1 minor) Pe	edagogy (2011)				
		gree (1 major, 1 minor) Pe					
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2013)							
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2010)							
	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2012) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2010)						
	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2010)  Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2013)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2010)							
	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2008)						
	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Gallo-Roman philology (2010)						
	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2013)						
Bache	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2010)						



```
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2011)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2013)
Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy and Religion (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Protestant Theology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy and Religion (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2015)
```



Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Sport Science (Focus on health and Pedagogics in Movement) (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2011)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Italian Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Spanish Studies (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Italian) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (Italian/Spanish) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)



Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2019)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2020)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2021)

Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2021)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) European Law (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer-Interaction (2024)



Module title					Abbreviation	
Teaching early German language and literature					04-Dt-MhDu-162-m01	
Module coordinator				Module offered by		
unknown				Institute of German	Studies	
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. com		Stadies	
	1	successfully completed	only unter succ. con	nly after succ. compl. of module(s)		
3 Duration		Module level	Other prerequisites	or proroguisitos		
			Other prerequisites			
	1 semester   unknown					
Conter	ıts					
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes				
Course	<b>S</b> (type, r	number of weekly contact hours, I	anguage — if other than Ger	man)		
Ü (2)						
	d of acc	sessment (type scope langua	ge — if other than German	examination offered — if no	et every semester, information on whether	
		ole for bonus)	ige in other than derman, c	sxammation onered in no	tevery semester, mormation on whether	
Log (7	to 9 pa	ges)				
	ion of p	-				
Additio	nal inf	ormation				
Additio	Additional information					
Worklo	ad					
90 h						
Teachi	ng cycl	e				
Referre	ed to in	LPO I (examination regulation	s for teaching-degree progra	mmes)		
Module	Module appears in					
	Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2011)					
	Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2010)					
	Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2012)					
Bachel	or' deg	ree (1 major) Psychology	(2010)			
Bachel	Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2012)					
Bachel	Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2013)					
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2011)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2013)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2013)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2010)						
	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2012)					
	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2010)  Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2012)					
	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2013) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2010)					
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2008)						
1	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Gallo-Roman philology (2010)					
	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2013)					
	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2010)					
•	Mittelschulen Didactics in German (Middle MILWirzhurg & generated as Mär 2024 & evam reg. data re					



```
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2011)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2013)
Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy and Religion (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Protestant Theology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy and Religion (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2015)
```

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2015)



Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Sport Science (Focus on health and Pedagogics in Movement) (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2011)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Italian Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Spanish Studies (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Italian) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (Italian/Spanish) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)



Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2019)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2020)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2021)

Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2021)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) European Law (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer-Interaction (2024)



	e title			Abbreviation	
Public	speaking			04-Dt-ASQ-GV-171-m01	
Module coordinator			Module offered by	<u> </u>	
unknov	wn		Institute of German	Studies	
ECTS	Method of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)		
3	(not) successfully completed				
Duratio	<u>'</u>	Other prerequisites	nuisites		
	semester undergraduate				
Conter		1			
Intend	ed learning outcomes				
micena	ed tearning outcomes				
Course	• (Construction of the contract become	Language of the other Co.			
	<b>es</b> (type, number of weekly contact hours,	language — if other than Ger	man)		
Ü (2)					
	<b>d of assessment</b> (type, scope, langua s creditable for bonus)	age — if other than German, o	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, information on whether	
	tion of places				
Worklo	oad	_			
90 h					
	ng cycle				
	ng cycle: irregularly				
Teachi		s for teaching-degree progra	mmes)		
Teachi	ng cycle: irregularly	is for teaching-degree progra	mmes)		
Teachi	ng cycle: irregularly	s for teaching-degree progra	mmes)		
Teachi Referre	ng cycle: irregularly ed to in LPO I (examination regulation e appears in		mmes)		
Teachi Referre Module Bachel	ng cycle: irregularly ed to in LPO I (examination regulation	11)	mmes)		
Referre  Module Bachel Bachel	ng cycle: irregularly  ed to in LPO I (examination regulation  e appears in  or' degree (1 major) Biology (20	11) 2010)	mmes)		
Referre  Module Bachel Bachel Bachel	ng cycle: irregularly  ed to in LPO I (examination regulation  e appears in  or' degree (1 major) Biology (20 or' degree (1 major) Chemistry (	11) 2010) 12)	mmes)		
Teachi Referre Module Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	ng cycle: irregularly  ed to in LPO I (examination regulation  e appears in  or' degree (1 major) Biology (20  or' degree (1 major) Chemistry (  or' degree (1 major) Physics (20  or' degree (1 major) Psychology  or' degree (1 major) Economath	11) 2010) 12) (2010) ematics (2012)			
Teachi Referre Module Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	ng cycle: irregularly  ed to in LPO I (examination regulation  e appears in  or' degree (1 major) Biology (20  or' degree (1 major) Chemistry ( or' degree (1 major) Physics (20  or' degree (1 major) Psychology  or' degree (1 major) Economath  or' degree (1 major) Romanic La	11) 2010) 12) (2010) ematics (2012) nguages (French/Spa			
Teachi Referre Module Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	ng cycle: irregularly  ed to in LPO I (examination regulation  e appears in  or' degree (1 major) Biology (20  or' degree (1 major) Chemistry (1  or' degree (1 major) Physics (20  or' degree (1 major) Psychology  or' degree (1 major) Economath  or' degree (1 major) Romanic La  or's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Po	11) 2010) 12) (2010) ematics (2012) nguages (French/Spa			
Teachi Referre Module Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	ng cycle: irregularly  ed to in LPO I (examination regulation  e appears in  or' degree (1 major) Biology (20  or' degree (1 major) Chemistry ( or' degree (1 major) Physics (20  or' degree (1 major) Psychology  or' degree (1 major) Economath  or' degree (1 major) Romanic La  or's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Poor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Poor's degree (1 major, 1 minor)	11) 2010) 12) (2010) ematics (2012) nguages (French/Spa			
Teachi Referre Module Bachel	ng cycle: irregularly  ed to in LPO I (examination regulation  e appears in  or' degree (1 major) Biology (20  or' degree (1 major) Chemistry (  or' degree (1 major) Physics (20  or' degree (1 major) Psychology  or' degree (1 major) Economath  or' degree (1 major) Romanic La  or's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Poor's degree (1 major, 1 minor)	11) 2010) 12) (2010) ematics (2012) nguages (French/Spaedagogy (2011) edagogy (2013) ench Studies (2013)			
Teachi Referre Module Bachel	ng cycle: irregularly  ed to in LPO I (examination regulation  e appears in  or' degree (1 major) Biology (20 or' degree (1 major) Chemistry ( or' degree (1 major) Physics (20 or' degree (1 major) Psychology or' degree (1 major) Economath or' degree (1 major) Romanic La or's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Poor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Hoor's degree (1 major, 1 minor)	11) (2010) (2010) ematics (2012) nguages (French/Spaedagogy (2011) edagogy (2013) ench Studies (2013) istory (2010)	nish) (2013)		
Teachi Referre Module Bachel	ng cycle: irregularly  ed to in LPO I (examination regulation  e appears in  or' degree (1 major) Biology (20  or' degree (1 major) Chemistry (  or' degree (1 major) Physics (20  or' degree (1 major) Psychology  or' degree (1 major) Economath  or' degree (1 major) Romanic La  or's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Poor's degree (1 major, 1 minor)	11) (2010) (2010) ematics (2012) enguages (French/Spacedagogy (2011) edagogy (2013) eench Studies (2013) istory (2010) re- and Protohistoric A	nish) (2013) Archaeology (2012)		

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2008)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Gallo-Roman philology (2010)



```
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2011)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2013)
Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy and Religion (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Protestant Theology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy and Religion (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015)
```



Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Sport Science (Focus on health and Pedagogics in Movement) (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2011)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Italian Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Spanish Studies (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Italian) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (Italian/Spanish) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2018)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2019)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2020)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2021)

Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) European Law (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer-Interaction (2024)



Module title	Module title Abbreviation				
Digital methods for the humanities				04-DtBALA-DMG-241-m01	
Modulo coord	inator		Modulo offered by		
Module coordinator  Managing Director of the Institute of German Studies			Module offered by	Chudiaa	
			Institute of German	Studies	
<del>                                     </del>	od of grading	Only after succ. con	ipl. of module(s)		
	successfully completed				
Duration Module level Other prerequi		Other prerequisites			
1 semester	1 semester undergraduate				
Contents					
Intended lear	ning outcomes				
	-				
Courses (type, n	umber of weekly contact hours, l	anguage — if other than Ger	rman)		
Ü (2)	, ,				
<b>Method of assessment</b> (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)  a) log (5-10 pages) or					
b) oral examin	nation (15-30 minutes) or n (10-20 minutes)				
Allocation of p	olaces				
Additional info	ormation				
Workload					
90 h					
Teaching cycl	e				
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)					
Module appears in					
First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024)  First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024)  First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024)  First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)  First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)  First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)  First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024)					

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)



# **Paper**

(10 ECTS credits)

Preparation of a written Hausarbeit (thesis) in accordance with the provisions of Section 29 LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes) is a prerequisite for teaching degree students to be admitted to the Erste Staatsprüfung (First State Examination). In accordance with the provisions of Section 29 LPO I, students studying for a teaching degree Mittelschule may write this thesis in the subject Didaktik einer Fächergruppe der Mittelschule (Didactics of a Group of Subjects of Mittelschule), in the subject they selected as Unterrichtsfach (subject studied with a focus on the scientific discipline) or in the subject Erziehungswissenschaften (Educational Science). Pursuant to Section 29 Subsection 1 Sentence 2 LPO I, students may also choose to write an interdisciplinary thesis.



Module title					Abbreviation
Thesis German MS					04-DtMS-DF-HA-152-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
Managing Director of the Institute of German Studies			erman Studies	Institute of German Studies	
ECTS	Metho	ethod of grading Only after succ. co		npl. of module(s)	
10	nume	erical grade			
Duration		Module level	Other prerequisites		
1-2 semester		undergraduate			

#### **Contents**

Adhering to the principles of good scholarly practice, students will independently research and write on a topic in a sub-discipline of German (older German literary studies, modern German literary studies, German linguistics, didactics of the German language and literature) they have agreed upon with an authorised examiner or two authorised examiners in accordance with the provisions of Section 29 LPO (examination regulations for teaching degree programmes).

### Intended learning outcomes

Students are expected to possess the following competences: - The ability to produce an academic paper (description and analysis of an issue, literature research, theory reference, interpretation of texts, logical conclusions and solution approaches of an academic issue) independently. - Ability to accomplish tasks within a given time frame. - Linguistic competence or ability to process and present the realised results in a written form appropriately.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language - if other than German)

No courses assigned to module

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

written thesis (30 to 50 pages)

Language of assessment: German; exceptions pursuant to Section 29 Subsection 4 LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

# Allocation of places

--

#### **Additional information**

--

#### Workload

300 h

## Teaching cycle

--

# **Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

§ 29

#### Module appears in

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024)